February 13, 2014

Be it remembered that the Versailles Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting on February 13, 2014. All
council members and attorney Larry Eaton were present. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes from the
previous meeting were read and approved.

Jerry Gilpin was in attendance representing the Versailles Lions Club. Mr. Gilpin presented a sample decorative flag,
which the Lions Club would like to purchase and display on the town utility poles. The Lions Club would be able to
spend around $2,000, and that would cover the cost of flags for approximately 20 utility poles. The council
unanimously approved the purchase of the flags, and thanked the Lions Club for their donation. The Lions Club would
also like to plant a tree in honor of members when they pass away. Mr. Gilpin suggested the sports complex as an ideal
location for the new trees. The council was in agreement, and approved the Lions Club to do so.

Marshall Joe Mann commended Superintendent Kevin Hensley and the street department for keeping the streets clean
during the inclement weather.

Superintendent Kevin Hensley reported that the snow plow had rusted off the front of the dump truck. The plow was
welded back on. The street department spent 14 days salting and plowing the roads over the last month. Graham

Creek lift station has been redone, and a pump was repaired at the water plant.

John Holzer reported that the town should be getting water from Hoosier Hills by July. Despite the poor weather
conditions, construction is still running on schedule.

Steve Mathes reported that the Safe Route to Schools planning grant is now available for draw. Jeff Hamm, Chris
Pickett and Matt McNew are all staying on the park board for the 2014 season. Brian Romans has resigned, leaving
one spot open on the park board. If anyone is interested, they may call the town hall for information.

Sue Meisberger once again thanked Kevin and the street department for all of their hard work.

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 7:29 p.m.
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